
St Paulinus Churchyard Treework 

This note describes the treework undertaken by the Llangors Community Council between 2022 and 

2024. 

Paragraph 2.11 of the Council’s St Paulinus Churchyard Management Policy requires that ‘Inspection 

of trees by a qualified Arboriculturist will be carried out every five years’. 

In 2022 Cedarwood Tree Care - Independent Arboricultural Consultancy were engaged to inspect the 

churchyard trees and their report is dated October 2022. The report used the following identification 

which will be used throughout this note.  

 

  

The report’s findings are reproduced overleaf. 

The priority designations are  

Priorities for work: 

1* As soon as can reasonably be arranged. This is urgent work. 

1 Within the next 6 months 

2 Within the 12-18 months 

3 Work is recommended, as resources permit 

 

 



 

 

Of immediate concern was the assessment of the condition of the four large Cypress particularly the 

indications that the trunks could be hollow and the potential for decay where trunks fork. The 

possibility of employing X-ray techniques to confirm the existence of hollow trunks was explored but 

proved to be exorbitantly expensive. 

The Council consequently decided initially to fell trees 5 and 12 because tree 12 was close to the 

highway and there had already been a substantial branch fall onto the public footpath and the 

substantial mass of lower branches on tree 5 appeared to represent a high risk to churchyard users. 

After competitive tendering OTM were contracted to carry out this work.   

 

 

 

 



Tree 12 was felled in June 2023 and as shown below there was some decay where the trunks forked 

but this was not sufficient to represent a safety hazard and the main trunk was sound. 

 

 

Work on tree 5 was suspended when nesting birds were discovered. Tree 5 was felled in November 

2023 and the main trunk was sound. 

In light of this evidence the Council decided to take no further action on trees 8 and 10. Work 

needed on the other trees would be carried out as necessary as part of the routine maintenance 

cycle. 

In August 2024 there was a major branch fall from tree 8 as shown below (this risk had not been 

identified by the inspection). 

 

 

 

The Council reacted by engaging OTM to remove all the lower branches and reduce height by a third 

of both tree 8 and tree 10. This work was completed in November 2023. These remaining trees are 

regularly inspected by the Councillors responsible for the churchyard for any signs of further 

potential problems.  

 

 


